
 

 
 
 
 
 

Motion Clackmannanshire Council 
Meeting 23rd June 2022 

 
 
The Council acknowledges that Scotland’s pollinators are under threat. There are 
declines in honey bee populations in Europe and America and, although data for 
other wild pollinators, such as bumblebees and solitary bees, is not as complete, 
there are indications that many pollinators, not simply bees, are in decline and that it 
may be a global problem. It is therefore important that we take action now before it is 
too late to halt or reverse population losses. 
 
Council is requested to agree to expand the remit of the Climate Change Forum 
agreed on 19 August 2021 to investigate and produce recommendations to Council 
on the following: 
 
The creation of a Pollinator Strategy and long term plan to deal with the decline 
pollinators; and 
 
Review the Council’s local biodiversity action plan to include aims/objectives and 
actions which will help protect and enhance pollinator habitats and species. 
 
It is also proposed that the Climate Change Forum is renamed as the Climate 
Change and Biodiversity Forum to reflect this amended remit. 
 
 

 
Councillor Bryan Quinn 
Ward 4 Clackmannanshire South 
 
 
Date: 13th June 2022 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
Councillor Bryan Quinn       
Ward 4 Clackmannanshire South (Multi Member Ward) 
Kilncraigs, Greenside Street, Alloa, FK10 1EB 
Telephone: 01259 452241 
Email: bryanquinn@clacks.gov.uk             
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